
Internal Revenue Code, effective for
taxable years beginning after December
31, 1982.

I. LATE SUBCHAPTER S
ELECTIONS

A small business corporation must
elect to be an S corporation no later
than the 15th day of the third month of
the taxable year for which the election
is effective. Under prior law, the IRS
did not have the authority to validate a
late election.
New § 1362(b)(5) of the Code allows

the Secretary to treat an election to be
an S corporation as timely filed if either
the election is made after the date
prescribed or no such election was
made, provided the Secretary determines
there was reasonable cause for the fail-
ure to timely file the S election.
Generally, in order to obtain relief

under § 1362(b)(5) of the Code, a tax-
payer must receive a private letter ruling
from the IRS. The procedural require-
ments for requesting a ruling are de-
scribed in Revenue Procedure 97–1,
1997–1 I.R.B.
However, a special transition rule for

seeking relief under § 1362(b)(5) is pro-
vided for untimely S corporation elec-
tions made for a taxable year beginning
in 1996. Under this rule, taxpayers who
did not file an S corporation election in
a timely fashion for the 1996 taxable
year may seek relief under § 1362(b)(5)
of the Code by submitting on or before
February 15, 1997, an S corporation
election to the applicable service center
as well as a letter explaining the reason-
able cause for the untimely S corpora-
tion election.
Any taxpayer who is not eligible for

the relief under the special transition
rule described above may request relief
by applying for a private letter ruling.

II. INADVERTENT INVALID S
CORPORATION ELECTIONS

Under prior law, if the IRS deter-
mined that a corporation’s subchapter S
election was inadvertently terminated,
the IRS could waive the effect of the
terminating event for any period if the
corporation timely corrected the event
and if the shareholders agreed to be
treated as if the election had been in
effect for that period. Such waivers
generally are obtained through the issu-
ance of a private letter ruling. Prior law
did not grant the IRS the ability to
waive the effect of an inadvertent in-
valid subchapter S election.

New § 1362(f) of the Code applies
the inadvertent termination relief rules
in situations where an election by a
corporation to be treated as a small
business corporation was invalid due to
a failure to meet the requirements of an
S corporation found in § 1361(b) or to
obtain all of the shareholder consents.
Generally, in order to obtain relief for

inadvertent invalid elections, the corpo-
ration must request a private letter rul-
ing from the IRS. Sections 1.1362–4(c)
through (f) of the Income Tax Regula-
tions provide rules for corporations re-
questing inadvertent termination relief
under § 1362(f). These rules will also
apply to corporations requesting inad-
vertent invalid election relief.
In situations where taxpayers fail to

obtain all of the necessary shareholder
consents on Form 2553, section 1.1362–
6(b)(3)(iii) provides rules for obtaining
§ 1362(f) relief from the district direc-
tor or director of the service center with
which the corporation files its income
tax return.

III. PAPERWORK REDUCTION ACT

The collection of information con-
tained in this announcement has been
reviewed and approved by the Office of
Management and Budget in accordance
with the Paperwork Reduction Act (44
U.S.C. 3507) under control number
1545–1524.
An agency may not conduct or spon-

sor, and a person is not required to
respond to, a collection of information
unless the collection of information dis-
plays a valid control number.
The collection of information in this

announcement is in part I. LATE
SUBCHAPTER S ELECTIONS. This
information is required to be submitted
to the applicable service center in order
to obtain late S corporation election
relief. This information will be used to
determine if the reasonable cause re-
quirement in § 1362(b)(5) has been met.
The collection of information is required
to obtain a benefit. The likely respon-
dents are business or other for-profit
institutions.
The estimated total annual reporting

burden is 800 hours.
The estimated annual burden per re-

spondent is 1 hour. The estimated num-
ber of respondents is 800.
This announcement provides for a

single response that must be completed
by February 15, 1997.
Books or records relating to a collec-

tion of information must be retained as
long as their contents may become ma-
terial in the administration of any inter-
nal revenue law. Generally tax returns
and tax return information are confiden-
tial, as required by 26 U.S.C. 6103.
The principal author of this announce-

ment is Mark D. Harris of the Office of
Assistant Chief Counsel (Passthroughs
and Special Industries). For further in-
formation regarding this announcement
contact Mr. Harris at (202) 622–3050
(not a toll-free call).

New Form 8832, Entity
Classification Election, Now
Available

Announcement 97–5

Final regulations under section 7701
of the Internal Revenue Code became
effective on January 1, 1997. The new
regulations allow certain business enti-
ties to choose their classification for
Federal tax purposes under an elective
regime. Under the regulations, any busi-
ness entity that is not required to be
treated as a corporation is an ‘‘eligible
entity’’ that may choose its classifica-
tion. In order to provide most eligible
entities with the classification they
would choose without requiring them to
file an election, the regulations provide
default classification rules. For example,
under the default rules, a domestic eli-
gible entity will be treated as a partner-
ship if it has two or more members, and
disregarded as an entity separate from
its owner if it has a single owner.
Form 8832 was developed for eligible

entities that choosenot to be classified
under the default rules or that wish to
change their previous classification. The
IRS will use the information entered on
Form 8832 to establish the entity’s filing
and reporting requirements for Federal
tax purposes.
Form 8832 is available electronically

through the IRS Home Page on the
World Wide Web (http://www.irs.
ustreas.gov) or by modem directly to
703–321–8020 (not a toll-free number).
You may also order Form 8832 by
calling 1–800–TAX–FORM (1–800–
829–3676).
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